[bookmark: _GoBack]Education Committee meeting 
June 8th 2018, 1:30-3:30
Committee members: Chris Di Liberatore, Leanne Moss, Angela Decker, Shanny Doucet (Co-Chair), Joey Dunphy (Co-Chair), Lesley Thompson (Staff)
Agenda:
1. Check-in after day-long meeting
2. Atlantic School
3. Draw for prize (Survey)

1) As follow up to yesterday meeting we touched briefly on the possibility on having the Investigation Training and Unions work for women as they are being nationally funded.   It will be hard to put both trainings in the Fall of 2018. Sister Coffey indicated that we will be requesting funds from National to have the investigation training this Fall and that the union works for women would be tentatively scheduled prior to the regional women’s conference, so the committee proposed to have it in February 2019.
If the investigator training goes forward for this Fall, we will look at the availability of Tony Tilley or Mary Chamberlain to give the Training.
Recommendation #1:  If we can secure funds nationally, that we go forward with the delivery of the PSAC Investigator training.  
Recommendation #2: That we schedule and deliver the Union Works for Women prior to the PSAC Regional Women’s Conference. (Recommendation received from the PSAC Atlantic Council Women’s Committee)

2) PSAC Atlantic School:
The deadline to receive applications for the 2018 PSAC Atlantic school was June 7th, 2018 and we received the following applications:
27 members from NS
30 members from NB
15 members from PE
26 members from NL
15 Francophone members
Selection Process:  The applications will be sent to regional office to do the ranking, then to Lesley and to the REVP’s office to make the final decisions based on the different criteria’s. Past practice was that the committee members were consulted and were able to see the ranking.  Going forward the consultation with the members of the education committee will be done through the REVP’s office. If for whatever reason, nobody from the Education Committee is selected to attend the Atlantic school, there is a line item in the budget to send a member from the Education Committee. The selection will be done by the REVP.  
Guest Speaker’s and Activities:  One of our guest speaker will be the National President Brother Chris Aylward. We are also looking into the possibility of having a multi generational panel, but this at this time is not finalized. As for an evening event, the committee will be exploring the feasibility of conducting the blanket exercise and this would follow the intent of the Call to Action #57 of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada.
The planning of activities for the Atlantic school is still in the works and the committee will meet via conference call Monday June 25th at 6h30 Atlantic Time.
3) Draw for Survey: Winner Brother Wayne Kelly (200$ worth of Swag). The winner was picked randomly by Brother Jonathan Ross of CIU, who attended our meeting as an observer

Meeting Adjourned at 15:50

Respectfully Submitted, 

PSAC Atlantic Education Committee





